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Environmental Protection Agency § 125.134 

liquefied natural gas import terminals 
must meet requirements established by 
the Director on a case-by-case, best 
professional judgment (BPJ) basis. 

§ 125.132 When must I comply with 
this subpart? 

You must comply with this subpart 
when an NPDES permit containing re-
quirements consistent with this sub-
part is issued to you. 

§ 125.133 What special definitions 
apply to this subpart? 

In addition to the definitions set 
forth at 40 CFR 125.83, the following 
special definitions apply to this sub-
part: 

Cooling water means water used for 
contact or noncontact cooling, includ-
ing water used for equipment cooling, 
evaporative cooling tower makeup, and 
dilution of effluent heat content. The 
intended use of the cooling water is to 
absorb waste heat rejected from the 
process or processes used, or from aux-
iliary operations on the facility’s 
premises. Cooling water that is used in 
another industrial process either before 
or after it is used for cooling is consid-
ered process water rather than cooling 
water for the purposes of calculating 
the percentage of a new offshore oil 
and gas extraction facility’s intake 
flow that is used for cooling purposes 
in § 125.131(c). 

Fixed facility means a bottom founded 
offshore oil and gas extraction facility 
permanently attached to the seabed or 
subsoil of the outer continental shelf 
(e.g., platforms, guyed towers, articu-
lated gravity platforms) or a buoyant 
facility securely and substantially 
moored so that it cannot be moved 
without a special effort (e.g., tension 
leg platforms, permanently moored 
semi-submersibles) and which is not in-
tended to be moved during the produc-
tion life of the well. This definition 
does not include mobile offshore drill-
ing units (MODUs) (e.g., drill ships, 
temporarily moored semi-submersibles, 
jack-ups, submersibles, tender-assisted 
rigs, and drill barges). 

Minimum ambient source water surface 
elevation means the mean low tidal 
water level for estuaries or oceans. The 
mean low tidal water level is the aver-

age height of the low water over at 
least 19 years. 

New offshore oil and gas extraction fa-
cility means any building, structure, fa-
cility, or installation that: meets the 
definition of a ‘‘new facility’’ at 40 CFR 
125.83; and is regulated by the Offshore 
or Coastal Subcategories of the Oil and 
Gas Extraction Point Source Category 
Effluent Guidelines in 40 CFR 435.10 or 
40 CFR 435.40; but only if it commences 
construction after July 17, 2006. 

Offshore liquefied natural gas (LNG) 
import terminal means any facility lo-
cated in waters defined in 40 CFR 435.10 
or 40 CFR 435.40 that liquefies, re- 
gasifies, transfers, or stores liquefied 
natural gas. 

Sea chest means the underwater com-
partment or cavity within the facility 
or vessel hull or pontoon through 
which sea water is drawn in (for cool-
ing and other purposes) or discharged. 

Seafood processing vessel means any 
offshore or nearshore, floating, mobile, 
facility engaged in the processing of 
fresh, frozen, canned, smoked, salted or 
pickled seafood, seafood paste, mince, 
or meal. 

§ 125.134 As an owner or operator of a 
new offshore oil and gas extraction 
facility, what must I do to comply 
with this subpart? 

(a)(1) The owner or operator of a new 
offshore oil and gas extraction facility 
must comply with: 

(i) Track I in paragraph (b) or Track 
II in paragraph (c) of this section, if it 
is a fixed facility; or 

(ii) Track I in paragraph (b) of this 
section, if it is not a fixed facility. 

(2) In addition to meeting the re-
quirements in paragraph (b) or (c) of 
this section, the owner or operator of a 
new offshore oil and gas extraction fa-
cility may be required to comply with 
paragraph (d) of this section. 

(b) Track I requirements for new off-
shore oil and gas extraction facilities. 
(1)(i) New offshore oil and gas extrac-
tion facilities that do not employ sea 
chests as cooling water intake struc-
tures and are fixed facilities must com-
ply with all of the requirements in 
paragraphs (b)(2) through (8) of this 
section. 

(ii) New offshore oil and gas extrac-
tion facilities that employ sea chests 
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